
 

Holland Massachusetts Board of Health 
Meeting Date: September 2, 2003 

Members in attendance: Sally Blais,  John Robbins, Dave Kowalski 
Meeting Opened: 7:30PM 
Meeting Closed: 9:30PM 

 
Sally motioned, John seconded – Meeting Opened 7:30PM 
 
Minutes of August 19 meeting were read and accepted as written. 
 
D.J. Kaitbenski took and passed installer’s test – Installer permit 090203-1 Issued 
 
Andrea Gallo 7 & 8 Lee Drive – Two houses on same property.  Title V was written for both 
houses, but only 1 house connected to the septic.  BOH advised that Title V be rewritten for only 
on house.  Furthermore the BOH advised that the septic at the house (8 Lee Drive) be 
abandoned with proof that house was disconnected from the system and tank removed or 
crushed, the dug well should be filled in.  Title V must be rewritten and proof of abandonment 
provided before certificate will be issued. 
 
Bill Hardy – Church – Church can not be attached to town water supply.  Church will have to 
submit well plans to board. 
 
Bill & Nancyh Cormier – Lot 6A Allen Hill Road 01-H-01.06 Septic plan approval and well permit.  
Well permit 090203-2 issued. 
 
Bob Williams – 26 Brandon Street – Tight tank – State had approved emergency order for 
installation.  Original order lapsed due to death in family.  Plan must be stamped by DEP.  BOH 
will not accept any tight tank plan not approved by DEP first.  Property also has back taxes and 
plan will not be approved for construction until taxes are paid. 
 
Robert Mosher – 1 Williams Road – Certificate of Title V Compliance.  – Certificate issued. 
 
Paul McNaughton – 188 Brimfield Road – Came in with as built – Wants certificate of Title V 
compliance.  Certificate issued. 
 
Dave motioned, John seconded - Meeting adjourned 9:30 PM 
 


